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SOUND OF BARRA POSSIBLE SPECIAL AREA OF CONSERVATION (pSAC)
CONSULTATION — COMHAIRLE NAN EILEAN SIAR RESPONSE

I refer to the above consultation and your invitation to submit comments on the proposal to
designate the Sound of Barra as a marine Special Area of Conservation (SAC). The proposal
was considered by the Combhairle’s Sustainable Development Committee on 7 December. At
that meeting it was agreed to commission specialist assessment and advice on the scientific
information used by Scottish Natural Heritage (SNH) in proposing the designation. The
Comhairle commissioned lan Mitchell to undertake this assessment and following submission
of his report the Comhairle objects to the designation on both socio-economic and scientific
grounds. The following paragraphs reflect the views of the Comhairle:

OBJECTION ON SOCIO-ECONOMIC GROUNDS

The Combhairle objects to the designation on socio-economic grounds and these grounds are
noted in Appendix 1. The Comhairle takes the view that implementation of this SAC will have a
detrimental impact on one of the most vulnerable communities in Scotland.

The report compiled by Mr Mitchell also provides an assessment of the history of the
designation, scientific information contained in the consultation and review of the designation
process and procedures. Although the Comhairle does not necessarily subscribe to elements
of Mr Mitchell's overview, his report does provide some interesting wider commentary in regard
to SNH's scientific approach as well as providing critical historical perspective around a
number of the relevant issues. The report is therefore appended to assist with these wider
issues.

OBJECTION ON SCIENTIFIC GROUNDS

Following review of the science basis used by SNH fo justify the proposed designation lan
Mitchell oulines a number of shortcomings and inconsistencies whichy undermine completely
any scientific reason for designation the Sound of Barra area for the qualifying features of
reefs, sandbanks which are slightly covered by seawater all the time and common seals.
Based on the science presented by SNH and assessment of that scientific information by lan
Mitchell the Combhairle objects to the designation.

The Combhairle objection to the designation is based on the assessment of the scientific
information extracted from lan Mitchell’s report and noted in Appendix 2.
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[image: image2.png]| trust that these comments will be taken into consideration before a final decision is made on
designation. Once consideration has been taken of all the comments submitted on the
consultation, the Combhairle would appreciate a written explanation of how its comments have
been taken into account

| look forward to hearing from you but if you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact
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Calum lain Maciver
Director of Development
Development Department
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